II° Medio Inglés

Semana del 11 al 15 de Mayo. Páginas 22, 23 y 24

Page 22 Key Word (Palabras Claves)

Busca el significado de estas palabras y escríbelas en tu cuaderno para que puedas entender de mejor manera el texto que vas a leer.

Te dejo este link de un diccionario en línea:

https://dictionary.cambridge.org/es/diccionario/ingles/

- Spread
- Summit
- Supported
- Wasteland

Page 22 – Leer el siguiente texto

Total Globalization

At the beginning of the twenty first century, the economic crisis spread almost all over the world. In March 2075, the world oil resources were over and people changed gasoline cars to electric means of transportation. They were cheaper but much slower. Trucks could not move faster than fifty kilometers per hour which made the process of logistics last about twice longer than usual.



In June 2076, the United Nations called the World Energy Summit. In the opening, the delegate of the host country said: "The world is facing a serious problem today, a problem which requires us to be united more than ever... We face a crucial dilemma: we either give more political power to the United Nations, or we establish a new global government."

A few days later, the Canadian delegate spoke. "The region of the Middle East is no longer the energetic center of the world." She added: "Which energy is more pure than solar energy? The huge desert of Sahara, which has been a "large wasteland" till now, can become an important economic region and a global government could control this area."



Page 23 – Continuación del texto

"I suggest", she continued," that this global government should have neither more than one thousand nor less than five hundred members; maybe one hundred per each continent. That would make six hundred members. It's a pretty big number, but they will rule the whole world."

The motion was significantly supported by many countries.

The next day, it was the President of Egypt's turn.

"Today, all the countries of the desert are speaking one voice. You want to build the power plant on the territory of our Sahara and take away our land. The area which you find a wasteland, is however our home..." he spoke for a long time before he made his point.

"We must have additional seats in the global government. They will be the guardians of the territory, and will ensure appropriate exploitation of the desert!"

At this time, a political market began. Brazil asked for extra places in the government, as owner of the Amazon rainforest, the lungs of the world.

England and France also claimed for extra power but they were weak countries in the second half of the twentieth century.

Russia was another political player in problems. Only two third of the citizens of Russia were Russians, and ethnic minorities and others were the rest of the society. So, it got few less places in the global government than the other empires did.

Thus, after about a year of negotiations, a new global government was established.

(Try to guess the number of members and what happened further!)



Adapted from: KDRZAZGA (2012). Total Globalization. Retrieved from: http://yourstoryclub.com/short-stories-social-moral/short-story-science-fiction-total-globalization/

Page 22

Smart Reading / (Lectura Inteligente)

- 1. Read the text carefully. Then write the following in your notebook. (Lee el texto cuidadosamente. Escribe lo siguiente en tu cuaderno)
 - Name
 - Genre
 - Settings
 - Theme
 - Main Characters

Page 23

Your Analysis / (Tu Análisis) Answer in your notebook these questions

- a) Why is the story settled in the future?
- b) What's the main problem in the story?
- c) What are the posible solutions?
- d) Was the problem solved? How?
- e) How many members do you think the global government included in the end? Why?
- f) What do you think happened afterwards?

Page 24

Vocabulary in context / (Vocabulario en contexto)

• Find the words below in the text and underline them. Then, choose the correct meaning for each Word, according to the context in which they are used in the story.

a. Spread

- to gradually affect or cover a larger area.
- ii. to cover a surface with a thin layer of a soft food.

b. Summit

- the top of a mountain.
- ii. a meeting or series of meetings between leaders of two or more countries.

c. Supported

- i. to be approved and helped to be successful.
- ii. to be provided with money, food, shelter, or other things that someone needs in order to live.

d. Wasteland

- an <u>area</u> of <u>land</u> that is empty or cannot be <u>used</u>.
- ii. an area, situation, or time that is boring and has no interesting features.

Si tienes dudas o consultas escríbeme a este mail:

profesoraritaniagallardo@gmail.com

- En el Asunto del mail indica la siguiente información en este orden:
- Curso
- Nombre y Apellido
- Indicar semana a la que corresponde la consulta

Ejemplo: 8°D – Juan Pérez - 11 al 15 de mayo

